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Recommendation FRR_33_18)

Dear Esther,

On 7 June 2019, the Modifications Committee submitted its Final Recommendation Report
(FRR) with regard to Modification Proposal Mod_33_18: “Update to Unit Under Test Process
V2'. Modification Proposal Mod_33_18 was submitted to the Modifications Committee by the
Single Electricity Market Operator (SEMO) on 28 November 2018 and presented on 20
February 2019 and subsequently on 11 April 2019.

The RAs understand that the purpose of this maodification is to correct inaccuracies in the
Trading and Settlement Code for the Unit Under Test Process which do not reflect the new
market arrangements and contain inaccurate references to steps which do not occur in the
process. If this proposal is not implemented, the Code will be technically incorrect and will not
reflect the process that is currently in place. For example, the Code currently references the
Market Operator while the process for the acceptance or rejection of test flags is now fully
driven by the SO and the Glossary currently references the ‘unit under test notice’ rather than
the Under Test Flag submitted in PNs in the new market.

The RAs note that this modification was unanimously recommended for approval at
Modifications Meeting 90 on 11 April 2019 based on a revised version of the modification being
submitted which incorporated legal drafting changes and feedback discussed at Modifications
Meeting 89.



Considering the above, the SEM Committee direct that, in line with the recommendation for the
Modifications Committee in FRR_33_18, the Modification Proposal Mod_33_18 should be
implemented.

This Modification shall become effective on the trading date following receipt of this decision
letter.
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